## Seymour Recreation Commission Seymour Community Center 3/25/2015 7:00 PM

COPY RECEIVED

DATE: 4/9/15
TIME: 1.50/M
TOWN CLERK'S OFFICE

Members present: Joe LaRovera, Colleen Lundgren, Janice Keough, Glenn Green & Jamie Yakusewich

Members absent: Ray Faustich

Others present: Missy Orosz-Part time Recreation Program Manager

Pledge of Allegiance

Meeting called to order by Chairman, Joe LaRovera at 7:01 PM

**Public Comment: None** 

Correspondence:

Letter from Joe Carafiello to run the annual Wildcat Basketball Camp Letter from Dean Meier to have permission to send press releases to area papers for Karate Program

Approval of minutes from 2/22/15

Motion-Janice Keough Second-Colleen Lundgren

Approval of Treasurer's Report:

Motion-Glenn Green

Second-Jaime Yakusewich

All budgeted monies are on track for staffing, programs and supplies

Associate Director's Report/Program Updates/Travel & Trips: See attached sheet

Old Business:

Still need a recording secretary for the commission

**New Business:** 

**Election of Officers** 

Joe LaRovera-Chairman

Motion-Glenn Green Second-Colleen Lundgren

Janice Keough-Vice Chairwoman

Motion-Joe LaRovera Second-Jaime Yakusewich

Glenn Green-Treasurer

Motion-Joe LaRovera Second-Janice Keough

Colleen Lundgren-Secretary (pending Tow Hall approval)

Motion-Janice Keough Second-Joe LaRovera

Motions for approval/requests from correspondences:

Motion by Joe LaRovera to approve Joe Carafiello to run the annual Wildcat Basketball Camp from June 22-June 26.

Second-Janice Keough Vote: All approve

Motion by Joe LaRovera to approve Dean Meier to submit press release to local papers about his program with Missy's guidance

Second-Jaime Yakusewich Vote: All approve

Discussion on using "Friendship Tours" along with "Collette Tours" to have more trips for all ages run by Recreation Department.

Adjournment 7:55 PM

Respectfully submitted,

Part-time Recreation Program Manager

(Provided minutes in the absence of a recording secretary)

Part-time Program Manager's Report

March 2015

Basketball League ended the week of March  $9^{th}$  with all divisions making up all games due to inclement weather.

Grade 3-8 had March Madness Championships at Middle School and Rec Center

Travel Teams did well in many tournaments

New 3<sup>rd</sup> & 4<sup>th</sup> grade future stars basketball teams did well too

Men's Basketball League is going well (32 men with 4 teams & refs)

Young Men's Basketball Night starting March 25th & will run through May 27th

Family Swim nights are going well with 15 families utilizes pool Program ends May 20<sup>th</sup>

Flyers have been distributed to the schools for Playground Program, Lego Camp, Lacrosse Camp, Multisports camp, Karate, Yoga.

Spring Tennis Flyers going out early next week due to waiting on Parks Department to award permit for French Park courts

Got permission to use HS pool for summers 9:30 AM-2:00 PM Monday –Thursday starting June 29<sup>th</sup> through August 13<sup>th</sup>. Now the hunt for swim instructors and lifeguards

Letters went out to returning playground staff to see if they want their job back. Deadline is March 26<sup>th</sup>

Met with Shaye Roscoe & Kurt Miller about how we are all going to fit in building for rainy days.

Met with Partnership of Arts about bringing instructors in jewelry making, fashion design, crochet and puppetry. Hoping for mini programs in late spring

Working on details for movie making camp.